














College, London), Michael Cook (Princeton), Rebecca Foote (Harvard), and Chase
Robinson (Oxford). He will be lecturing on "Was Early Islam an Apocalyptic Movement"
(again!) at Miami University, Oxford, Ohio, on April 24.

L e o L L s Sot O S o o e

Harry Hoffner just sent to the editor of the SBL Writings from the Ancient World series
corrections and a significant additional chapter for the second edition of his book "Hittite
Myths," published by Scholars Press. He also sent off to the Journal of Cuneiform
Studies an article entitled "From the Disciplines of a Dictionary Editor," containing
discussions of a lexical and grammatical nature about the Hittite language together with two
new joins to published Hittite tablets. At the up-coming April 27-29 Gruss Colloquium in
Judaic Studies at the Center for Judaic Studies of the Univ. of Pennsylvania, "Text,
Artifact, and Image: Revealing Ancient Israelite Religion," he will speak on April 28th on
the subject "The Hittite King in the Cult". During this spring quarter, in addition to his
own classroom teaching, he will participate in a reading course on the History of Hittite
Phonology, offered by Prof. William Darden in the Chicago Humanities Institute.
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Walter Kaegi is writing two book-length manuscripts: a biography study of the Byzantine
Emperor Heraclius (610-641 CE), and an inquiry into the Earliest Muslim Invasions of
Byzantine North Africa. He spent the last two summers in Tunisia on an SSRC Fellowship
in pursuit of the latter topic. While at the National Humanities Center, Research Triangle
Park NC last year, he prepared a draft of most of his biography of Heraclius. He recently
completed an article on the battle of the Yarmuk for the Encyclopedia of Islam and revised
his contribution on "Byzantine Egypt on the Eve of the Islamic Conquest" for the
Cambridge History of Egypt. He revised his entry on [Byzantine Emperor 717-741 CE]
Leo III for the Encyclopedia Britannica
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Individual research

Early Islamic urbanism became the central topic of the Late Levant course this winter. This
subject has led in interesting directions, toward a reevaluation of the Arab city of Jerusalem
and toward an interpretation of the structure of Constantinople. Both of these foci will be
discussed in lectures later this Spring. Another aspect of the early Islamic city is the
regional implications for settlement in the Negev. A critical mass of new Israeli fieldwork
and innovative interpretations suggests a new synthesis will be appropriate. A first
indication may be found in Whitcomb's review of monographs by Avni and Avni/Rosen to
appear in the next issue of BASOR. A major article will appear in the next Revue d'études
orientales.

Projects

Aqgaba excavations are in a publication stage, specifically of the results of the 1997 season,
which focused on that portion of the site adjacent to the Royal Yacht Club of Aqaba.
Further shops were found along the outside of the sea wall and Abbasid period streets
within this sector of the city. The Umayyad occupation was reached in only small tests,
which has frustrated our understanding of the original plan of this portion of the city of
Ayla.



